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Larry Johnson takes the lead as NACo president

DeKalb County, Ga. Commissioner 
Larry Johnson was sworn in as 
NACo’s new president Monday 
afternoon at NACo’s 2021 Annual 
Business Meeting in Prince 
George’s County, Md. Johnson 
began his journey to the top spot 
when he was elected second vice 
president of NACo in 2019 at 
the Annual Conference in Clark 
County, Nev.

“When I was growing up, I 
couldn’t imagine being here 
today,” Johnson said in his 
acceptance speech. “I’m the 
product of two teenage parents 
and sometimes it seemed like 
the world was against me. But 

NACo’s new executive team, elected July 12 at the 2021 Annual Business Meeting in Prince George’s County, Md. are (l-r): 
Immediate Past President Gary Moore, Boone County, Ky. judge/executive; President Larry Johnson, commissioner, DeKalb 
County, Ga.; First Vice President Denise Winfrey, board member, Will County, Ill. and Second Vice President Mary Jo McGuire, 
commissioner, Ramsey County, Minn. Photo by Denny Henry

I never would give up. I wish my 
mom could be here to see me now.”

Delegates at the association’s 
86th Annual Conference elected 
Johnson to lead the executive team 
along with Boone County, Ky. Judge 
Executive Gary Moore, immediate 
past president; Will County, Ill. 
board member Denise Winfrey, 
who becomes NACo’s first vice 
president and Ramsey County, 
Minn. Commissioner Mary Jo 
McGuire, who was elected second 
vice president in a three-way 
election.

Johnson laid out his vision for 
his year ahead in a speech to 
county officials. “I am pleased to 
announce that I will focus on the 
theme ‘Counties thrive,” Johnson 
said. “We’ll focus on six areas,” 
he said, noting that the THRIVE 

acronym stands for: Technology, 
Health, Readiness, Infrastructure, 
Vulnerable Populations and 
Economic Opportunity.

“I hope you all will join me 
because this is not a one-man 
show,” Johnson said. “NACo, we’re 
going to go on this ride together.”

The 2021 Annual Conference 
was the first large gathering of 
NACo members since early 2020, 
when county officials gathered 
in Washington, D.C. for the 
Legislative Conference, just ahead 
of the big shutdown due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic.

See more coverage of the Annual 
Conference online here. 

Click here for a list of NACo 
committee chairs

By Mary Ann Barton   
NACo CountyNews

https://www.naco.org/news/annual-2021
https://www.naco.org/articles/larry-johnson-georgia-commissioner-takes-lead-naco-president
https://www.naco.org/articles/larry-johnson-georgia-commissioner-takes-lead-naco-president
https://www.naco.org/about/staff/mary-ann-barton
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Governor Northam announced on July 14 that Virginia’s FY 2021 General Fund surplus is estimated at $2.6 billion, 
based on preliminary figures.  While a complete analysis will be released on August 18, when the Governor speaks 
to the “money committees,” initial data released by the Administration indicates that Virginia’s core revenue 
sources, income tax withholding and sales and use taxes, turned in solid performances, growing by 4.7 percent 
and 12.4 percent, respectively.  Payroll withholding was projected to grow by 2.7 percent and 4.7 percent growth 
was projected for sales taxes.  The Governor pointed out that both brick and mortar retail and online sales 
experienced growth (7.6 percent and 32.3 percent, respectively).  

The special session that will convene August 2 is not expected to address the FY 2021 surplus, focusing instead on 
directing the use of federal relief funds provided to the state through the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) and 
judicial appointments.  The Governor will have an opportunity to propose uses for the budget surplus funds in his 
outgoing budget, which will be presented to the money committees in December.  Constitutional and statutory 
obligations will require a significant portion of the surplus to be deposited in the Revenue Stabilization Fund and 
the Water Quality Improvement Fund.  

Later in the week, the Virginia Employment Commission (VEC) announced that the state’s seasonally-adjusted 
unemployment rate declined by 0.2 percentage point in June, and now stands at 4.3 percent.  Relative to June 
2020, total nonfarm jobs grew by an estimated 190,400, representing a 5.1 percent increase, with the largest job 
gains in the leisure and hospitality and trade and transportation sectors.  While unemployment rates have not 
returned to pre-pandemic levels (Virginia’s seasonally-adjusted unemployment rate was 2.6 percent in February 
2020), the June unemployment rate is 4.5 percentage points lower than a year ago, and Virginia continues 
to outperform the national rate, which is 5.9 percent.  A few days after the VEC report, the Virginia Lottery 
announced more good news, reporting record-setting profits of $765 million for FY 2021, $57 million above 
projections.  Senate Finance and Appropriations Committee Chair Janet Howell pointed out in an article in the 
Richmond Times-Dispatch  that additional lottery revenues, which support K-12 education, will assist in funding 
the costs associated with rebenchmarking the Standards of Quality in the upcoming biennium.

While the state’s bottom line appears to be healthy, some concern remains at the national level about rising 
inflation.  The Consumer Price Index increased by 5.4 percent in June relative to the previous year, driven largely 
by used car prices, according to the Federal Reserve.  In prepared remarks to Congressional committees, Federal 
Reserve Chair Jerome Powell said, “Inflation has increased notably and will likely remain elevated in coming 
months before moderating,” but attributed the increase to supply constraints and pent-up demand for services, as 
well as “base effect” distortions created by comparing current prices with those that were unusually low last year 
as a result of the pandemic.  

VACo Contact:  Katie Boyle

Governor Announces Significant State Budget 
Surplus for FY 2021

https://www.vec.virginia.gov/latest-release
https://richmond.com/news/state-and-regional/govt-and-politics/annual-virginia-lottery-profits-soar-to-765-million/article_ee788fbd-e8f3-527d-a69b-781c9a1bb86f.html
https://www.richmondfed.org/-/media/richmondfedorg/research/national_economy/national_economic_indicators/pdf/all_charts.pdf#page=46
https://www.federalreserve.gov/newsevents/testimony/powell20210714a.htm
mailto:kboyle@vaco.org
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Discussions at the July 15 meeting of the Joint Subcommittee to Study Mental Health Services in the 
Commonwealth in the 21st Century took on fresh urgency as a result of the temporary closure of five 
state hospitals to new admissions, which was announced by Department of Behavioral Health and 
Developmental Services Commissioner Alison Land on July 9.  The Joint Subcommittee advanced a 
package of potential funding solutions for further discussion at the upcoming special session in the hope 
that some of the federal relief funding coming to the state through the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) 
may be able to ameliorate the census pressures at the state hospitals while work continues to build out a 
comprehensive, community-based system of crisis services.

Commissioner Land made a presentation to the Joint Subcommittee regarding the situation at the state 
hospitals and the Department’s funding requests for the special session.  As in previous presentations, 
she discussed the dangerous situation presented when state hospitals are frequently operating at or 
above 100 percent capacity, while staffing levels can be as low as 60 to 70 percent in some facilities.  
Before the pandemic, state facilities had more than 1000 vacant positions; at the time her presentation 
was prepared, that number had increased to 1547.  The Department attributes this high rate of attrition 
to inadequate compensation as well as concerns that staffing shortages exacerbate, such as assaults on 
staff and mandatory overtime in some facilities.  In summarizing the situation, Commissioner Land told 
Joint Subcommittee members, “Our safety net is no longer safe.”  

In the short term, the Department will use $25 million from its emergency fund to pay bonuses to 
hospital staff, in an effort to improve retention, and to contract for additional staff for the facilities that 

Joint Subcommittee on Mental Health Transitions to 
New Behavioral Health Commission; Focus Remains on 

State Hospital Overcrowding

More on Next Page

https://studiesvirginiageneralassembly.s3.amazonaws.com/meeting_docs/documents/000/001/048/original/Presentation._DBHDS_7.15.21.pdf?1626296968


CONTINUED FROM PAGE 3 County Connections | Page 4 

are temporarily closed.  However, this funding will only support the contract staffing for 13 weeks.  The 
Department’s priority requests for ARPA funding include $75 million to bring direct care staff salaries 
closer to being competitive; $6 million for additional security and safety infrastructure and contract 
staffing; $3 million to improve discharge planning; and $5 million to expand a pilot program to support 
individuals with dementia in nursing homes (and avoid state hospital admissions for these patients).

A workgroup of the Joint Subcommittee has held several meetings this spring and summer with a focus 
on state hospital overcrowding, including the strain on law enforcement, who at times are waiting with 
patients in emergency departments for days until a bed becomes available.  Legislators and advocates 
have also pointed to the harmful effects on patients, who may not be receiving psychiatric care while 
they wait and can be further traumatized by the experience.  The workgroup, chaired by Senator Monty 
Mason, submitted a series of recommendations, all of which the full Joint Subcommittee agreed to 
advance for further discussions.  

The recommendations included the following proposals: 

• Funding to expand existing Crisis Intervention Team Assessment Centers (CITACs) to enable 24/7 
operation.

• Funding to expand the scope of services offered in up to five existing CITACs to establish regional 
receiving centers.

• Funding for staff recruitment and retention at state hospitals.
• Funding for private behavioral health facilities to enable opening of beds that are currently 

licensed but not staffed.  A proposal reported in the media would allow 58 beds to open if the 
state provided $8.5 million to support staffing costs.

• Funding to incentivize private facilities to accept more challenging patients.
• Exploration of options to reduce the impact of serving the forensic population on bed availability 

for civil patients, to include establishment of forensic-only facilities.
• Incentives for private hospitals to provide security necessary for law enforcement to transfer 

custody of an individual subject to a temporary detention order to the facility.
• Expansion of the existing contract for alternative transportation to allow the contractor’s staff to 

wait with individuals subject to temporary detention orders (currently, the contract only covers 
transportation of these individuals).

• Funding for overtime pay for deputies who must wait with individuals for available beds.

Several items on this list were also recommended by DBHDS, including expansion of CITACs, funding for 
staffing at state hospitals, and expansion of the alternative transportation contract.

July 15 was the Joint Subcommittee’s last meeting in its current form.  Legislation passed this year 
creates a stand-alone Behavioral Health Commission, which held its inaugural meeting later that day 
to elect a chair and vice-chair and begin the process of organizing the new body.  Senator Creigh Deeds 
was chosen as chair, with Delegate Patrick Hope selected as vice-chair.  The Commission is expected 
to continue its work throughout the summer with temporary support from the Division of Legislative 
Services while it works to hire staff.

VACo Contact:  Katie Boyle

https://studiesvirginiageneralassembly.s3.amazonaws.com/meeting_docs/documents/000/001/039/original/Draft_-_Recommendations_for_Consideration.pdf?1625683408
mailto:kboyle@vaco.org


TOURISM County Connections | Page 5 

Dr. JJ Orth, Chairman of the Gloucester County Board of Supervisors, shown alongside Carol Steele, Gloucester’s Acting 
County Administrator

Visit Gloucester County and the new LOVE Sign
We were honored to be joined 
by some special guests during 
today’s LOVE Sign Ribbon 
Cutting, including Dr. JJ Orth, 
chairman of the Gloucester 
County Board of Supervisors 
and Carol Steele, Gloucester’s 
Acting County Administrator! 

The sign is located beside 
Whitley’s Peanut Factory at 
Gloucester Point, which also 
happens to be the location of Gloucester’s Tourist Information Center. 

The new sign is part of the “WanderLove” campaign, which is being used by the Virginia Tourism 
Commission, to promote road trips throughout Virginia as a way to re-enter travel as the COVID-19 
pandemic subsides. 

The Gloucester “LOVE” sign is specifically designed to promote the County’s Tourism slogan, “For 
History, For Beauty, For Fun.” Stop by and check it out!

SOURCE: Gloucester County Government Facebook

https://www.facebook.com/gloucesterva/
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Become a Certified Supervisor
The Virginia Association of Counties offers the Virginia Certified County Supervisors’ Program: an opportunity 

for county supervisors to learn how to more effectively and efficiently lead in their communities.
Since its inception in 2005, more than 80 supervisors representing more than 40 counties have completed 

this training program, earning credentials as a certified county supervisor. Of greater importance, each 
supervisor has gained the insight, perspective, and confidence needed to address the challenges and 
opportunities of the local governance experience.

The Virginia Certified County Supervisors’ Program features a five-course curriculum, designed to maximize 
engagement and enhance scholarship. Each course begins with a six-hour topically driven, classroom session, 
followed by seven weeks of relevant reading assignments and 90-minute virtual sessions to discuss situation-
based exercises. The final component of each eight-week course is a concluding six-hour classroom session, 
which includes a review of the reading and assignment material.

VACo Contact: Karie Walker

Governance in the 21st Century: 
The Role of Leadership 

Registration Form | Register Online

Opening Session | September 10 
Location TBA 

Closing Session | October 29
Location TBA 

Registration Deadline | August 13

mailto:kwalker%40vaco.org?subject=
https://www.vaco.org/education/supervisor-certification/course-schedule-and-information/governance-in-the-21st-century/
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/Governance21stCentury21.pdf
https://netforum.avectra.com/eWeb/DynamicPage.aspx?Site=VACo&WebCode=LoginRequired
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Local Government STRONG

Join Dean Lynch and Drew Williams, CEO, as they discuss The Berkley Group’s array of 
services to local governments. With the release of American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds, 
The Berkley Group is also assisting communities to develop a roadmap to maximize return 
on investment by offering community engagement, strategic planning, capital improve-
ment planning, project management and administration.

The Berkley Group is the go-to consultant for Virginia counties and their communities. For 
more information, please visit www.bgllc.net. What doors can we open for you?

Watch the Premier Partner Video

Premier Partner 
Spotlight  

THE BERKLEY 
GROUP

https://youtu.be/9mTGx3j7pdc
http://www.bgllc.net
https://youtu.be/9mTGx3j7pdc
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Premier Partner 
Spotlight  

CONDUENT

Dean Lynch visited with VACo Premier Partner Dan Seid from Conduent, 
exploring the organization’s customized speed enforcement and red light 
programs available to localities across the Commonwealth. Conduent’s 
established history of comprehensive traffic programs in the mid-Atlantic 
region on the state and local level can provide added benefits in the 
areas of expertise and the procurement process.

Watch the Premier Partner Video

https://youtu.be/nv56tTEtDB4
https://youtu.be/nv56tTEtDB4
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On July 20, the Commonwealth Transportation Board (CTB) Rail and Transit Subcommittee met and 
provided updates on the Transit Ridership Incentive Program (TRIP), and on the following day the full 
CTB approved final policy for the program. As previously reported, TRIP was created as part of the 
omnibus transportation bill from the 2020 session of the General Assembly, and is designed to improve 
regional transit service in large urban areas and reduce barriers to transit access for low income 
individuals. To accompany these two goals, TRIP is divided into two sub-programs, TRIP- regional 
connectivity and TRIP- zero fare and low income. 

The Transit Ridership Incentive Program (TRIP) is a new statewide grant program dedicated to 
improving transit’s regional connectivity in urban areas with a population in excess of 100,000 and 
reducing barriers to transit use by supporting low income and zero fare programming. 

The TRIP FY 2022 Mid Grant Cycle Application will open August 2, 2021, and will close on September 
17, 2021, at midnight. However, there will be an extension granted to letters of support and other 
procedural attachments. DRPT will host a TRIP webinar on July 29, to review application materials, 
discuss the timeline, and answer any questions. Application Guidelines can be accessed here.

Additional program materials and details can also be found on the DRPT TRIP webpage. 

If any questions or comments arise, please contact TRIP@drpt.virginia.gov or contact the program 
manager:  

Lauren Fishbein  
Statewide Program Manager 
Lauren.Fishbein@drpt.virginia.gov 
c: (804) -351-6791 

As a member of the Virginia Faces of Transit Coalition, VACo supports additional state and federal 
support for public transit and transportation improvements in general.

VACo Contact: Jeremy R. Bennett

Transit Ridership Incentive Program (TRIP) Webinar and 
Grant Cycle Application Opening Soon

http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/resources/2021/july/ctb_rail_and_transit_subcommittee_meeting_agenda_07.20.2021.pdf
http://www.drpt.virginia.gov/transit/trip-transit-ridership-incentive-program/
http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/resources/2021/july/reso/13.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/virginia-department-of-rail-and-public-transit-announces-transit-ridership-incentive-program-materials-open-for-public-comment/
https://lis.virginia.gov/cgi-bin/legp604.exe?ses=201&typ=bil&val=hb1414
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/1415914107179991567
http://www.drpt.virginia.gov/media/3477/722_final-application-guidance_trip.pdf
http://www.drpt.virginia.gov/transit/trip-transit-ridership-incentive-program/
mailto:TRIP%40drpt.virginia.gov?subject=
mailto:Lauren.Fishbein%40drpt.virginia.gov?subject=
https://www.vaco.org/vaco-joins-the-virginia-faces-of-transit-coalition/
mailto:jbennett%40vaco.org?subject=
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In November of 2020 the Virginia Joint Legislative Audit Review Commission (JLARC) adopted a study 
resolution  for a Review of the Commonwealth’s Housing Needs. A component of the study includes a 
mandate to “identify factors that limit the supply of housing, including zoning requirements.” Related to 
this component of the study, JLARC staff reached out to all County Administrators with the following 
message and instructions for completing an online survey of local zoning ordinances:

The Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission (JLARC), the non-partisan policy evaluation and 
oversight agency of the Virginia General Assembly, is currently conducting a review of housing needs in 
the Commonwealth. As part of their review, JLARC staff are conducting a survey of all Virginia localities 
to collect information on their zoning, land use, and development approval policies and practices. Data 
collected from the survey will help ensure that findings and recommendations that result from JLARC’s 
review reflect local practices and experiences as accurately as possible.

 
Please follow the link below to complete JLARC’s survey by Wednesday, August 4, 2021.
  
https://jlarc.checkboxonline.com/Local-Land-Use

For more information about JLARC, visit http://jlarc.virginia.gov. For questions about the survey, 
contact Ellie Rigsby at landusesurvey@jlarc.virginia.gov or 804-371-4565. Local administrators and 
planning directors should have also received an email from JLARC about the survey. Anyone with the 
link can access the survey. Please limit responses to one per locality.

VACo Contact: Joe Lerch, AICP

JLARC seeks information from counties on how 
land use ordinances may affect supply of housing – 

responses due August 4

http://jlarc.virginia.gov/
http://jlarc.virginia.gov/pdfs/resolutions/2020_Housing_Study_Resolution1.pdf
http://jlarc.virginia.gov/pdfs/resolutions/2020_Housing_Study_Resolution1.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Local-land-use-survey_final.pdf
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fjlarc.checkboxonline.com%2FLocal-Land-Use&data=04%7C01%7Cjlerch%40vaco.org%7Cf88541745faf4d5b667808d94c4c214c%7C437a632da75d4bd286f03a8cadc4a990%7C1%7C0%7C637624712126225933%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=lt8xLzNR4CfpCx%2BvATlyRLnVnd0iCqPWk%2FpDzBSQgiI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fjlarc.virginia.gov%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cjlerch%40vaco.org%7Cf88541745faf4d5b667808d94c4c214c%7C437a632da75d4bd286f03a8cadc4a990%7C1%7C0%7C637624712126225933%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=LW%2F%2B3n3S5GoWGfNceOk3QvjQfs3aHTMDc5q36qVrPT4%3D&reserved=0
mailto:landusesurvey@jlarc.virginia.gov
mailto:jlerch@vaco.org
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VACo at NACo Annual Conference
The Virginia delegation at the NACo Annual Conference weighed in on the Second 
VP candidate for NACo leadership and participated in policy directives. Attending 
were almost 50 county leaders from across the Commonwealth. 
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IN CASE YOU MISSED IT: 

News and Resources from the 
2021 NACo Annual Conference

Thank you to all who participated in the 2021 National Association of Counties (NACo) Annual 
Conference, as we celebrated our successes, shared lessons learned and laid the groundwork 

for a brighter future for our counties, parishes and boroughs. 
 

Below, find new NACo resources, County News conference coverage, videos and more.

CATCH UP ON CONFERENCE ACTION

2021–2022 AMERICAN COUNTY PLATFORM
Conference delegates adopted resolutions on pressing federal policies that make up the 

American County Platform.
ACCESS THE PLATFORM | EXPLORE NACo’s LATEST POLICY BRIEFS

COUNTY NEWS CONFERENCE COVERAGE
Explore session recaps, highlights of new NACo resources and more.

READ MORE

SESSION RECORDINGS
Visit the on-demand section on NACo’s events and education hub to access a selection of 

workshop recordings from the conference.
GO TO EDUCATION ON-DEMAND

http://www.magnetmail.net/actions/email_web_version.cfm?ep=NVICqgm8l4uWNbGWso4KbX-khF0hD_vX8cBYfczT8RmXoseOlhw5wsFmawPhpH84IX_TZsQi7YgBK4KS4CHO6pUJEcKwLrYFNjxjdU6MwN5DTeK_LIPjQSQs5-SOwujt#resources
https://www.mmsend50.com/link.cfm?r=Qpwr8Qdme0F3JN2zSMeHFg~~&pe=KnjMo1PgH8EHide4bZQ8eivbrH6jTPqj25EScqjVO2-btyqBZw9zylLxN-M-9i6jJwcX_PYKCPKCmdku6RvCRw~~&t=INSERT_TRACKING_ENCID
http://www.magnetmail.net/actions/email_web_version.cfm?ep=NVICqgm8l4uWNbGWso4KbX-khF0hD_vX8cBYfczT8RmXoseOlhw5wsFmawPhpH84IX_TZsQi7YgBK4KS4CHO6pUJEcKwLrYFNjxjdU6MwN5DTeK_LIPjQSQs5-SOwujt#videos
https://www.mmsend50.com/link.cfm?r=Qpwr8Qdme0F3JN2zSMeHFg~~&pe=stB5uRqARwRUqMOyv91R6dmVy7aKtje2kowF4qeQ1nF2s8-u_cUJP4P8Lh7ocQU7HJiVeMpEIHqNEnn2PTx6fA~~&t=INSERT_TRACKING_ENCID
https://www.mmsend50.com/link.cfm?r=Qpwr8Qdme0F3JN2zSMeHFg~~&pe=k-ZVv9mpepQHA6MueME1clTPnLZDtxGurPOQ9gkqmHQoPe_Vh5_Vz6Wbet_EfZxIxHFNF_ANfx2GWuc5bfU4VQ~~&t=INSERT_TRACKING_ENCID
https://www.mmsend50.com/link.cfm?r=Qpwr8Qdme0F3JN2zSMeHFg~~&pe=lxRfSkD6HP0Jg1Hy_Bd45vjEWj-u50Xz5H28goid-adSUpZvj99TY3Y8aGZ4nPo2deUDLSFxfsaheURwZOV-ew~~&t=INSERT_TRACKING_ENCID
https://www.mmsend50.com/link.cfm?r=Qpwr8Qdme0F3JN2zSMeHFg~~&pe=9deTJ3rFyQn0PNqr5Dl2VyDXe180YpTU4eYRSBCjLtDfh6jwHSjv4_bPuZVOOHmNwltUyG1vIey5EnYmNREHVg~~&t=INSERT_TRACKING_ENCID
https://www.mmsend50.com/link.cfm?r=Qpwr8Qdme0F3JN2zSMeHFg~~&pe=HUkQcLDXMBASzGkSoavozefWT7U9v7Ge20hsU8QxBjMfyShvXLVxkvcjN54nK2mwsxCAjnMmOJIA0K66YXgkUA~~&t=INSERT_TRACKING_ENCID
https://www.mmsend50.com/link.cfm?r=Qpwr8Qdme0F3JN2zSMeHFg~~&pe=UA6DqYwzSJF2MlV4KixXuoFNLYPuQOD5022qGxnzV6Gahod2DtYvnaUVGRCU7GODzIPwkNP3btJTbwQ0glwF7g~~&t=INSERT_TRACKING_ENCID
https://www.mmsend50.com/link.cfm?r=Qpwr8Qdme0F3JN2zSMeHFg~~&pe=scNmNw9uikIRm1PaP0w-u7vlB72yNqu9zlNYvfTGapIRc1nU4g-1z7MkpEEJUM9YTsdGea3jCL5dmzoQYfrbBQ~~&t=INSERT_TRACKING_ENCID
https://www.mmsend50.com/link.cfm?r=Qpwr8Qdme0F3JN2zSMeHFg~~&pe=fcJGk4hPfWyRt-2UycHIxugKqfAVibhNJunuGeThsFaZk3RvpTmS9M9X0HT1AaSUotk0rwTPQ2UGSJ1qMltjFw~~&t=INSERT_TRACKING_ENCID
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Governor Ralph Northam recently announced that Virginia plans to invest $700 million in American Rescue Plan funding 
to expedite the deployment of last-mile broadband infrastructure to unserved areas and close the digital divide within the next 
three years. This proposal will accelerate the Governor’s 10-year goal for achieving universal internet access from 2028 to 
2024, with the majority of connections obligated within the next 18 months. In May, Governor Northam and General Assembly 
leaders released a joint statement outlining shared priorities for allocating the $4.3 billion in federal funds available to the 
Commonwealth from the American Rescue Plan.

The Governor made the announcement at the Southwest Virginia Higher Education Center in Abingdon and was joined 
by U.S. Senator Mark Warner, State Senator Janet Howell and Delegate Luke Torian, who chair the General Assembly’s money 
committees, and State Senator Jennifer Boysko and Delegate Roslyn Tyler, who lead Virginia’s Broadband Advisory Council. 
Governor Northam also reported that the Commonwealth has successfully bridged half of the digital divide, with an estimated 
233,500 unserved locations remaining.

“It’s time to close the digital divide in our Commonwealth and treat internet service like the 21st century necessity that 
it is—not just a luxury for some, but an essential utility for all,” said Governor Northam. “The pandemic has reinforced how 
important high-quality broadband is for the health, education, and economic opportunity, and we cannot afford to leave any 
community behind. With this historic $700 million investment, universal broadband is now within our reach. I am grateful 
to Senator Warner for fighting to include this funding in the American Rescue Plan, which will be key to the success of local 
connectivity efforts and to ensuring every Virginian has affordable, reliable, and equitable access to high-speed internet.”

Since 2018, the Commonwealth has awarded approximately $124 million in broadband grants and connected over 140,000 
homes, businesses, and community anchors. Governor Northam and the General Assembly made historic investments—$50 
million in 2020 and an additional $50 million in 2021—in the Virginia Telecommunication Initiative (VATI), a public-private 
partnership that provides targeted financial assistance to extend broadband service to areas currently unserved by a provider. 
With this $700 million allocation of federal dollars and continued state investment, the Commonwealth has the necessary 
resources to meet the tremendous demand from localities and broadband providers and close the digital divide in Virginia.

“With telehealth and telework becoming permanent staples across the nation, access to broadband is more critical than 
ever,” said U.S. Senator Mark R. Warner. “Earlier this year, I was proud to help deliver more than $3.7 billion dollars in direct 
fiscal relief for the Commonwealth through the American Rescue Plan, including hundreds of millions of dollars for broadband. 
I’m hopeful that my friends in the General Assembly will use $700 million of that funding to expand access to broadband, 
thereby creating economic opportunity and ensuring that every Virginian can meaningfully participate in our 21st century 
economy.”

“Localities and broadband providers have stepped up over the past three years and helped the Commonwealth connect 
thousands of unserved Virginians,” said Secretary of Commerce and Trade Brian Ball. “With today’s announcement, large 
regional projects that achieve universal service can be funded across the Commonwealth without delay.”

Because Governor Northam prioritized broadband expansion well before the pandemic, Virginia is on track to be one of 
the first states in the country to achieve universal broadband service. In 2019, the Governor worked with the General Assembly 
to establish a pilot program that promotes collaboration between localities, electric utilities, and internet service providers to 
connect unserved areas to high-speed internet. In just two years of the pilot program, Virginia’s utility companies have helped 
connect more than 13,000 homes and businesses across the Commonwealth. Earlier this year, Governor Northam signed 
bipartisan legislation that makes the pilot program permanent.

“The Commonwealth continues to prioritize funding for universal broadband access and I’m encouraged to see these 
investments coming ahead of schedule,” said Senator Janet Howell, Chair of the Senate Finance and Appropriations Committee. 
“This appropriation of federal dollars will go a long way towards supporting the investments that the Commonwealth has 
already made to bridge the digital divide.”

“Funding for broadband is more critical now than ever,” said Delegate Luke Torian, Chair of the House Appropriations 
Committee. “We must continue to ensure that all citizens of the Commonwealth have access to quality internet access.”

“The Broadband Advisory Council has long prioritized funding to reduce the cost of broadband access and connect 
unserved Virginians,” said Senator Jennifer Boysko, Chair of the Broadband Advisory Council. “With this investment of 
American Rescue Plan dollars, we will greatly accelerate our progress.” 

“I have lived in a rural area my entire life and I know that the Commonwealth benefits as a whole when we lift up 
all communities,” said Delegate Roslyn Tyler, Vice Chair of the Broadband Advisory Council. “This investment will have a 
tremendous impact on countless Virginians and allow our communities to prosper and grow.”

Video of announcement is available on Governor Northam’s Facebook and Twitter accounts.

Governor Northam Announces Virginia to Invest $700 
Million in American Rescue Plan Funding to Achieve 

Universal Broadband by 2024

https://www.facebook.com/GovernorVA/posts/10159745317656095
https://twitter.com/i/broadcasts/1mnGeadmgmnGX


Governor Ralph Northam recently announced that CNBC, a world leader in business news, has named Virginia as 
America’s “Top State for Business” in 2021. The Governor joined CNBC at the Port of Virginia for a live broadcast where 
the winner was revealed following an extensive study of 85 distinct metrics across 10 competitiveness categories. CNBC’s 
scorecard highlighted the Commonwealth’s education system, workforce, and commitment to equity and inclusion. 

Following the announcement, Governor Northam held a press conference with leaders from the General Assembly 
to discuss the pragmatic, forward-looking policies that propelled the Commonwealth to reclaim the top spot in 2019 and 
made Virginia the first state to win back-to-back titles in CNBC’s ranking.

“Virginia continues to be the best place to do business because of our world-class education institutions, talented 
workforce, and shared commitment to equity, diversity, and inclusion,” said Governor Northam. “I am proud of what this 
coveted recognition says about the policies we have put in place and how they are driving growth and innovation across 
our Commonwealth. Our success is a blueprint for creating a vibrant economic climate in the post-pandemic world—and 
proves that when you lift everyone up, when you treat people right, and when you celebrate diversity, it’s also good for 
business.”

With previous wins in 2007, 2009, 2011, and 2019, Virginia surpassed Texas for most years as the top state for 
business since CNBC debuted its ranking in 2007. This year, CNBC adapted its formulas to address the realities of the 
COVID-19 pandemic and its economic impacts, with a new focus on areas like health care, inclusiveness, and sustainability. 
Information about the methodology used by CNBC to determine America’s Top States for Business in 2021 is available here.

States can earn a maximum of 2,500 points across the 10 categories, and Virginia received a total of 1,587 points. In 
its 2021 ranking, CNBC noted Virginia’s highly educated workforce, strong economy, and stable business environment. 
The study also gives Virginia top scores for education, infrastructure, and technology and innovation. Read more about 
Virginia’s 2021 ranking here.

Since Governor Northam took office in January 2018, the Commonwealth has created nearly 90,000 new jobs 
and secured more than $45.4 billion in statewide capital investment, including approximately $7 billion in distressed 
communities. With major investments from global leaders like Amazon, Facebook, and Micron, and companies of all 
sizes choosing to locate or expand their operations in Virginia, businesses continue to recognize the Commonwealth’s 
competitive advantages.

Under Governor Northam’s leadership, Virginia has made historic investments in early childhood education, increased 
funding for historically Black colleges and universities, and worked to expand degree programs in computer science and 
technology at public higher education institutions to help meet the increased demand for tech talent. Virginia’s workforce 
investments also include the new G3 program, which launched this month and makes tuition-free community college and 
financial support for other expenses available to low- and middle-income students who pursue jobs in high-demand fields.

Investing in infrastructure has been an essential component of Virginia’s ongoing work to create economic opportunity, 
facilitate commerce, and improve the quality of life. This includes improvements to the heavily traveled I-81 corridor, an 
expansion project that will once again make the Port of Virginia the deepest port on the East Coast, and the Transforming 
Rail in Virginia initiative to build a 21st-century statewide rail network across the Commonwealth.

The Northam Administration has also put a strong focus on advancing policies that make Virginia more welcoming 
and inclusive, ensure people are treated fairly and equitably, and make it as easy as possible for Virginians to participate in 
democracy.

Watch the full CNBC interview with Governor Northam here.
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Virginia Earns Back-to-Back Titles in CNBC Ranking, 
Remains “America’s Top State for Business”

https://www.facebook.com/GovernorVA/videos/4246420218749493
https://www.cnbc.com/2021/06/17/how-we-chose-americas-top-states-for-business-in-2021.html
https://www.cnbc.com/2021/07/13/virginia-is-back-as-americas-top-state-for-business.html
https://www.cnbc.com/video/2021/07/13/virginia-governor-northam-on-winning-cnbcs-top-state-for-business.html


COUNTY NEWS County Connections | Page 15 

CHESTERFIELD COUNTY, VA — The Chesterfield County Accounting Department was awarded the 
Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting by the Government Finance Officers 
Association of the United States and Canada for its comprehensive annual financial report for the fiscal 
year ending June 30. 

This is the 40th consecutive year Chesterfield has received this prestigious award, continuously meeting 
the changing financial reporting requirements. 

The Certificate of Achievement is the highest form of recognition in the area of governmental accounting 
and financial reporting, and its attainment represents a significant accomplishment by the county.

“Achieving the high standards set by the GFOA for the certificate program is increasingly difficult with 
each passing year,” said Donna Arrington, director of Accounting for Chesterfield. “Receiving this honor 
for the 40th straight year is a testament to the hard work and commitment to excellence of the many 
county and school staff who collaborate in compiling this report and to the guidance and leadership 
received from the highest level of county administration.” 

The county’s comprehensive annual financial report was judged by an impartial panel to meet the 
high standards of the program, including demonstrating a constructive “spirit of disclosure” to clearly 
communicate its financial story and motivate potential users and user groups to read the report.
The Government Finance Officers Association established the Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in 
Financial Reporting Program in 1945. 

It encourages and assists state and local governments to go beyond the minimum requirements of 
generally accepted accounting principles to prepare comprehensive annual financial reports that 
evidence the spirit of transparency and full disclosure and then recognizes individual governments that 
achieve that goal.

Chesterfield County Awarded Certificate of 
Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting 

for 40th Consecutive Year
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OMNIA Partners is excited to announce new cooperative contracts you can access immediately.   Drive 

efficiency, effectiveness and real savings within your organization by utilizing the below contract solutions.  

Technology Solutions, Products, and Services 

• Access to innovative technology products and services to participating agencies large and small.  

• Includes a diverse portfolio of technology products, digital experiences, and technology solution 

agreements with numerous distribution partners. 

• These industry-leading suppliers offer world class technology solutions. 

   

Pest Control Products and Services 

• Pest control services now available from two nationally recognized brands, Terminix 
Commercial and Orkin. 

• This contract includes pest control services such as inspections, cleaning and disinfection, wildlife 

removal, monitoring and more.  

• Exclusive pricing and value-adds for participants of OMNIA Partners.  

   

https://www.omniapartners.com/publicsector/contracts?contracts%5Bsearch%5D%5Bcategory%5D=3&utm_campaign=PUBLIC%20%7C%20Supplier%20%7C%20New%20Contract%20Announcements&utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--Dd3TDdezX5uMJ4chaGuP-wsDpDQg2fELYT1DmRu8aOBSXl8EYdF_KUtvRo6ing0_gw7B0&utm_source=hs_email&hsCtaTracking=4f014e59-a287-4122-bb73-e83e7b371675%7C2fedab66-f145-4186-bb09-7c2b7723befd
https://www.omniapartners.com/publicsector/contracts?contracts%5Bsearch%5D%5Bkeyword%5D=pest+control+products+and+services&utm_campaign=PUBLIC%20%7C%20Supplier%20%7C%20New%20Contract%20Announcements&utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--Dd3TDdezX5uMJ4chaGuP-wsDpDQg2fELYT1DmRu8aOBSXl8EYdF_KUtvRo6ing0_gw7B0&utm_source=hs_email&hsCtaTracking=25a31bfb-b214-4304-b2d1-37a9dcefd2a9%7C62d13bb4-c105-439c-906f-d040c51f4ec6
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Apparel, Uniforms, Accessories, Products and Services 

• This new contract with ServiceWear Apparel offers participants special pricing and discounts for all 

workwear needs with no additional charge for larger sizes. 

• Contract offering includes stock, non-stock, and made to measure garment processes with over 6,000 

customization options available, and a 14-business-day turnaround on stock garments. 

• Participants will have access to enhanced support from dedicated account management and 

customer service representatives.  

   

 

Proctoring Solutions: Live Online and Automated 

• PSI provides participating agencies with access to an innovative and secure alternative to traditional 

in-person testing methods.  

• Offerings include a range of solutions that seamlessly integrate with existing learning management 

systems and support every test development phase. 

• PSI integrates the human aspect of proctoring with its online solutions, even when administering 

exams remotely.  

   

Interested in our entire portfolio? View all contracts. 

https://hsctaimages.net/ctas/v2/public/cs/ci/?pg=e817283c-88f5-434d-a0e0-db15b265c136&pid=44873&ecid=&hseid=&hsic=false&utm_rewrite=REWRITE_ALL&utm_campaign=PUBLIC%20%7C%20Supplier%20%7C%20New%20Contract%20Announcements&utm_source=hs_email&utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--Dd3TDdezX5uMJ4chaGuP-wsDpDQg2fELYT1DmRu8aOBSXl8EYdF_KUtvRo6ing0_gw7B0
https://hsctaimages.net/ctas/v2/public/cs/ci/?pg=0016c418-68db-4d0b-b2fa-de127685edbe&pid=44873&ecid=&hseid=&hsic=false&utm_rewrite=REWRITE_ALL&utm_campaign=PUBLIC%20%7C%20Supplier%20%7C%20New%20Contract%20Announcements&utm_source=hs_email&utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--Dd3TDdezX5uMJ4chaGuP-wsDpDQg2fELYT1DmRu8aOBSXl8EYdF_KUtvRo6ing0_gw7B0
https://www.omniapartners.com/publicsector/contracts?utm_campaign=PUBLIC%20%7C%20Supplier%20%7C%20New%20Contract%20Announcements&utm_source=hs_email&utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--Dd3TDdezX5uMJ4chaGuP-wsDpDQg2fELYT1DmRu8aOBSXl8EYdF_KUtvRo6ing0_gw7B0
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Darren K. Coffey, AICP | Director of Strategic Partnerships
434-981-2026 | www.bgllc.net

http://www.bgllc.net
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VACo releases 2021 Legislative Summary

The Legislative Summary details the actions of the 2021 General 
Assembly as well as other special sessions. It also includes information on 
legislation of interest to counties. 

This edition contains links to bills through the General Assembly’s 
Legislative Information System and includes studies and statistics of 
importance to counties. 

Read VACo’s 2021 Legislative Summary

VACo Contact: Legislative Team

https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/LegSummary21.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/LegSummary21.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/LegSummary21.pdf
mailto:vacolegislativeteam%40vaco.org?subject=
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The recently-enacted American Rescue Plan Act contains significant resources for 
Virginia counties.  VACo has launched a page on its website to serve as a resource 
hub for implementation of the new law, including analyses of the legislation and 
questions submitted to the Department of the Treasury regarding the State and 
Local Fiscal Recovery Funds, as well as information on other sources of funding 
in the Act.  VACo will continue to share additional information, such as Treasury 
guidance, on this page as it becomes available.

The toolkit may be found at American Rescue Plan Act - Virginia Association of 
Counties (vaco.org).

VACo Contact:  Katie Boyle

VACo’s 
American 

Rescue Plan 
Act Toolkit

https://www.vaco.org/american-rescue-plan-act/
https://www.vaco.org/american-rescue-plan-act/
https://www.vaco.org/american-rescue-plan-act/
mailto:kboyle%40vaco.org?subject=
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A Tailored Cybersecurity 
Program for VACo members 
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www.eecomputing.com info@eecomputing.com 833-720-7770
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https://youtu.be/RnmFDYlHKoI
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REBOOTING EDUCATION WITH 
FURNITURE AND SANITATION

FURNITURE

Desk and table shields with mobile and multi-func-
tional furniture is one key factor in making spaces 
both safe and flexible. Creative plans will include 
scenarios for how and when to turn a gymnasium, 
cafeteria, or common area into a classroom and 
back in minutes. Flip-top tables can be nested and 
moved aside quickly when not in use. These tables 
and shields can also create health checkpoints, 
sanitation stations, and help direct the flow of traf-
fic at building entrances and in common areas. 
this combined with clear and consistent signage 
will ensure students and faculty have the time and 
space to keep safe. 

SANITATION

Knowing the difference between cleaning, disinfecting and sanitizing and when to do each is the sec-
ond key to developing you plan. To start, what is the 
difference?

• Cleaning: removes visible dirt, soil and de-
bris – it does not disinfect. 

• Disinfecting: eliminates bacteria, fungi and 
certain viruses – it does not remove dirt. 

• Sanitizing: reduces the number of germs on 
surfaces or objects to a safe level, as judged 
by public health standards or requirements – 
it does not fully eliminate them.

Sanitizing and disinfecting products also vary in their dwell time (the length of time that a chemical 
must be in contact with the surface and remain wet, in order to achieve the product’s advertised kill 
rate.) Dwell times can range from a matter of seconds to 10 minutes. Our janitorial and sanitation ex-
perts are here to help recommend the best products for your space and put your plan in place. 

While the situation with the pandemic is rapidly evolving in every direction, it is 
important that the solutions you create are adaptable and resilient. Designing a 
creative plan to keep your faculty and students safe with the ability to flex will help 
reduce infection and create a stable learning environment. Let’s start a conversa-
tion – visit our website or call to get help with your plans and implementation today. 

thesupplyroom.com | 804.412.1200

It’s 2021 and schools are faced with the complex task of getting students, faculty, and staff back into 
classrooms safely. This task will require a variety of well thought out plans. Plans that address the lo-
gistics and scheduling of a greater number of smaller class sizes and plans that support keeping those 
spaces clean. With extensive experience, The Supply Room can help ease the stress of designing and 
executing these plans. 
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https://www.vaco.org/newsroom/miscellaneous-publications/
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The Eighth Edition (2019) of VACo's Virginia County Supervisors’ 
Manual, is now in stock. The Supervisors' Manual is the number 
one resource on the framework of county government and the 
responsibilities of the county board. 

NAME:  ________________________________________ TITLE: _____________________________ 

COUNTY (OR ORGANIZATION): _______________________________________________________ 

SHIPPING ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________ 

CITY / STATE / ZIP: _________________________________________________________________

PHONE: ___________________________ EMAIL: ____________________________________________ 

Manuals are $75 per copy.   Number of Copies _________. 

Check enclosed for $____________     Make payable to VACo Services, Inc. 

CREDIT CARD AUTHORIZATION: 

Charge Options:  ______ American Express    ______ MasterCard    ______ VISA 

Card No: _______________________________ Exp. Date___________________ 

Cardholder Name: ___________________________________________________ 

Authorized Signature: ________________________________________________ 

Email for credit card receipt: ___________________________________________ 

Mail completed form to: Virginia Association of Counties 
1207 East Main Street, Suite 300 
Richmond, VA 23219-3627 

Or FAX credit card purchases to 804.788.0083 

Questions? Call 804.788.6652. 

Virginia County Supervisors' Manual 
8th Edition - NEW FOR 2019

ORDER YOUR ALL-NEW VOLUME NOW

O R D E R  F O R M

https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/SupervisorsManualForm19.pdf
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The Virginia Association of Counties 
accepts employment ads in a PDF file 
or a link to a job site. Please include 
information for applying, and a link to 
other important information. Please 
do not fax your employment ad. VACo 
members are not charged for placing 
an employment ad. The cost is $50 
per ad for non-VACo members. VACo 
publishes the ad on its website and 
mobile app as well as the upcoming 
County Connections issue. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please 
email Valerie Russell.

  MANAGER OF 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY | Town 
of Front Royal | Posted July 22

  BUDGET/MANAGEMENT 
ANALYST | Albemarle County | Posted 
July 22

  DEPUTY CHIEF OF 
TRANSPORATION | Albemarle 
County | Posted July 22

  CHIEF ACCOUNTANT 
– PAYROLL MANAGER | Albemarle 
County | Posted July 22

  DIRECTOR OF ANIMAL 
CARE, ADOPTION & PROTECTION | 
Goochland County | Posted July 22

  MECHANIC | Prince 
George County | Posted July 22

  UTILITY WORKER | 
Prince George County | Posted July 22

  MANAGER V,  UTILITY 
OPERATIONS MANAGEMENT | Prince 
George County | Posted July 22

  REAL ESTATE ASSESSOR | 
Prince George County | Posted July 22

  FIRE MEDIC PT | Prince 
George County | Posted July 22

  UTILITY PROJECT 
ENGINEER | Prince George County 
| Posted July 22

  POLICE OFFICER | Prince 
George County | Posted July 22

          
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR | George 
Washington Regional Commission 
| Posted July 22

  ADMINISTRAIVE 
ASSOCIATE PT | Fauquier County 
| Posted July 22

  TOURISM EXECUTIVE 
DIRECTOR | Montgomery County 
| Posted July 21

  FINANCE DIRECTOR | 
Warren County | Posted July 21

  BUILDING OFFICIAL & 
ZONING ADMINISTRATOR | City of 
Covington | Posted July 21

  PROJECT MANAGER | 
City of Chesapeake | Posted July 21

  GENERAL REGISTRAR/
DIRECTOR OF ELECTIONS | Prince 
William County | Posted July 21

  DIRECTOR OF FINANCE | 
Prince Edward County | Posted July 19

  UTILITIES ENGINEER | 
Chesterfield County | Posted July 19

  DEPUTY COURT CLERK | 
Montgomery County | Posted July 19

  PLANNER I | Fauquier 
County | Posted July 19

mailto:vrussell%40vaco.org?subject=
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Town-of-Front-Royal-1.jpg
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/frontroyalva/jobs/3164806/manager-of-information-technology?pagetype=jobOpportunitiesJobs
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/frontroyalva/jobs/3164806/manager-of-information-technology?pagetype=jobOpportunitiesJobs
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Albemarle-New-.png
https://albemarleva.tedk12.com/hire/ViewJob.aspx?JobID=6685
https://albemarleva.tedk12.com/hire/ViewJob.aspx?JobID=6685
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Albemarle-New-.png
https://albemarleva.tedk12.com/hire/ViewJob.aspx?JobID=6684
https://albemarleva.tedk12.com/hire/ViewJob.aspx?JobID=6684
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Albemarle-New-.png
https://albemarleva.tedk12.com/hire/ViewJob.aspx?JobID=6678
https://albemarleva.tedk12.com/hire/ViewJob.aspx?JobID=6678
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/Goochland-County-New-Logo_v4_rgb.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Aniamal-Shelter-and-Adoption-Director-Goochland-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Aniamal-Shelter-and-Adoption-Director-Goochland-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/PrinceGeorge.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Mechanic-Prince-George-County.pd
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/PrinceGeorge.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Utility-Worker-Prince-George-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/PrinceGeorge.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Manager-V-Utility-Operations-Management-Prince-George-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Manager-V-Utility-Operations-Management-Prince-George-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/PrinceGeorge.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Real-Estate-Assessor-Prince-George-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/PrinceGeorge.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Fire-Medic-PTT-Prince-George-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/PrinceGeorge.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Utility-Project-Engineer-Prince-George-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Utility-Project-Engineer-Prince-George-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/PrinceGeorge.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Police-Officer-Prince-George-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/GWRC.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/BerkleyGroup.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Executive-Director-George-Washington-REgional-Commission.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/Fauquier21.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Administrative-Associate-PT-Fauquier-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Administrative-Associate-PT-Fauquier-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Montgomery.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Tourism-Exec-Director-Montgomery-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Tourism-Exec-Director-Montgomery-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/Warren.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Finance-Director-Warren-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/03/City-of-Covington-VA.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Building-Official-Zoning-Administrator-City-of-Covington.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Building-Official-Zoning-Administrator-City-of-Covington.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/CityOfChesapeake.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Porject-Manager-City-of-Chesapeake.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/06/PrinceWilliam.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/General-Registrar-Prince-William-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/General-Registrar-Prince-William-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/PrinceEdward1.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Director-of-Finance-Prince-Edward-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Chesterfield.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Utilities-Engineer-Chesterfield-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Montgomery.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Deputy-Court-Clerk-Montgomery-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/Fauquier21.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Planner-I-Fauquier-County-.pdf
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  CHIEF DEPUTY 
COMMONWEALTH ATTORNEY | 
Gloucester County | Posted July 19

  LEGAL ASSISTANT | 
Montgomery County | Posted July 19

  PLANNER or SENIOR 
PLANNER | The Berkley Group 
| Posted July 19

  COMMUNICATION’S 
OFFICER | Prince George County 
| Posted July 19

  OFFICE MANAGER/
DEPUTY CLERK TO THE BOARD | 
Mathews County | Posted July 19

  PRINCIPAL ENGINEER | 
Chesterfield County | Posted July 16

  BUILDING INSPECTOR | 
Hanover County | Posted July 16

  PROCUREMENT 
MANAGER | City of Harrisonburg 
| Posted July 16

  FLEET MAINTENANCE 
SUPERVISOR | City of Harrisonburg 
| Posted July 16

  ATHLETIC FIELD TURF 
TECHNICIAN | City of Harrisonburg 
| Posted July 16

  ZONING TECHNICIAN | 
City of Harrisonburg | Posted July 16

  DEPUTY COUNTY 
ADMINISTRATOR | Mecklenburg 
County | Posted July 16

        SUPERINTENDENT | 
Southside Regional Jail Authority 
| Posted July 16

  HUMAN RESOURCES 
ANALYST | City of Fredericksburg 
| Posted July 15

  CODE COMPLIANCE 
OFFICER | Hanover County | Posted 
July 15

  WATER ELECTRICAL 
CONTROL SPECIALIST (JOURNEYMAN 
ELECTRICIAN) | Chesterfield County 
| Posted July 14

  IT SYSTEMS ENGINEER 
(CD) – GIS PROFESSIONAL | Hanover 
County | Posted July 14

  EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR | 
Middlesex County EDA | Posted July 
14

  BUILDING OFFICIAL | 
Washington County | Posted July 13

  PLANNER II | Fauquier 
County | Posted July 13

 DEPUTY DIRECTOR 
OF FINANCE | Rockingham County 
| Posted July 13

   COUNTY 
ADMINISTRATOR | Alleghany County 
| Posted July 12

   HOUSING PROGRAM 
SUPPORT SPECIALIST | Albemarle 
County | Posted July 12

  ASSISTANT CITY 
MANAGER | City of Hopewell | Posted 
July 12

https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/GloucesterSmall.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Chief-Deputy-Commonwealth-Attorney-Gloucester-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Chief-Deputy-Commonwealth-Attorney-Gloucester-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Montgomery.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Legal-Assistant-Montgomery-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/BerkleyGroup.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Planner-Berkley-Group.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Planner-Berkley-Group.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/PrinceGeorge.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Communications-Officer-Prince-George-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Communications-Officer-Prince-George-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/Mathews1.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Office-Manager-Deputy-Clerk-to-the-Board-Mathews-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Office-Manager-Deputy-Clerk-to-the-Board-Mathews-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Chesterfield.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Principal-Engineer-Chesterfield-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Hanover.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/building-Inspector-Hanover-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/City-of-Harrisonburg-New.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Procurement-Manager-City-of-Harrisonburg.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Procurement-Manager-City-of-Harrisonburg.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/City-of-Harrisonburg-New.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Fleet-Maintenance-Supervisor-City-of-Harrisonburg.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Fleet-Maintenance-Supervisor-City-of-Harrisonburg.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/City-of-Harrisonburg-New.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Athletic-Field-Turf-Technician-City-of-Harrisonburg.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Athletic-Field-Turf-Technician-City-of-Harrisonburg.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/City-of-Harrisonburg-New.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Zoning-Technician-City-of-Harrisonburg.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Mecklenburg.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Deputy-County-Administrator-Mecklenburg-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Deputy-County-Administrator-Mecklenburg-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Southside-Regional-Jail.jpeg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Superintendent-Southside-Regional-Jail.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/CityFredericksburg.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/HR-Analyst-City-of-Fredericksburg.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/HR-Analyst-City-of-Fredericksburg.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Hanover.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Code-Complicance-Officer-Hanover-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Code-Complicance-Officer-Hanover-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Chesterfield.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Water-Electrical-Control-Specialist-Chesterfield-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Water-Electrical-Control-Specialist-Chesterfield-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Water-Electrical-Control-Specialist-Chesterfield-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Hanover.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/IT-Systems-Engineer-Hanover-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/IT-Systems-Engineer-Hanover-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/Middlesex1.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/EXEC-Director-Middlesex-EDA.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/05/Washington.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Building-Official-Washington-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/Fauquier21.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Planner-II-Fauquier-County-.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Deputy-Director-of-Finance-Rockingham-County-Update.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Deputy-Director-of-Finance-Rockingham-County-Update.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/Alleghany.jpg
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/BerkleyGroup.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Alleghany-County-County-Administrator-Berkley-Group.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Alleghany-County-County-Administrator-Berkley-Group.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Albemarle-New-.png
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Housing-Program-Support-Specialist-Albemarle-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Housing-Program-Support-Specialist-Albemarle-County.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/City-of-Hopewell.gif
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Assistant-City-Manager-City-of-Hopewell.pdf
https://www.vaco.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Assistant-City-Manager-City-of-Hopewell.pdf


VALUE OF VACo
ADVOCACY
VACo’s lobbying efforts have helped stem the 
tide of unfunded mandates and have saved 
Counties millions of dollars every year.

EDUCATION
Our educational programs offer County leaders 
and staff opportunities to become more effective 
in their communities.

MEMBERSHIP ENGAGEMENT
Some of VACo’s best moments are when 
members convene and work to improve 
communities all over the Commonwealth. 

BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT
Our business development opportunities 
offer savings and innovative approaches to 
delivering services at the County level. 

VACo LEADERSHIP

President
Jeffrey C. McKay
Fairfax County

First Vice President
Jason D. Bellows
Lancaster County

Secretary-Treasurer
Donald L. Hart, Jr.
Accomack County

President-Elect
Meg Bohmke
Stafford County

Second Vice President
Ann H. Mallek
Albemarle County

Immediate Past President
Stephen W. Bowen
Nottoway County

VACo STAFF
Executive Director | Dean A. Lynch, CAE 

Director of Intergovernmental Affairs | Jeremy R. Bennett

Director of Government Affairs | Katie Boyle

General Counsel | Phyllis A. Errico, Esq., CAE 

Director of Communications | A. Gage Harter

Director of Technical Services |  John N. Kandris, A+, ACT, CCA

Director of Local Government Policy | Joe Lerch, AICP

Director of Government Relations | Chris J. McDonald, Esq.

Administrative Secretary | Valerie M. Russell

Director of Administration and Finance | Vicky D. Steinruck, CPA 

Coordinator of Programs and Development |  Karie Walker

VACo exists to support county officials and to effectively represent, 
promote and protect the interests of counties to better serve the people 
of Virginia.

1207 East Main Street | Suite 300
Richmond, VA 23219-3627

Phone: 804.788.6652 | www.vaco.org

County Connections is a semimonthly publication.
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